James G. Ducey
134 Brattle Street
Cambridge, Massachusetts

February 23, 1947

Mr. Semuel Clerk
Chicago Yacht Club
Chicego, Illinois

Dear Mr. Clark:

¥r. George Swift suggested that I write to you with regerd to plans being
made by the Bar Harbor Yacht Club at Bar Herbor, Maine to hold a Regatta
some time in August for representatives of all of the L-16 Classes.

George did not give me your address end I em hoping thet this letter may
reach you.

As you may know, we et Mount Desert Islend have the largest group of L=1€1g
of eny one plece, and we are enxious to have representatives of the other
Classes come up there for & weekend of racing. Our L-l6's are divided into
two groups, one of twenty~eight boats et Northeast, and the other of eight
or ten boats at Ber Harbor. We at Bar Harbor hope that Chicago, Debroit,
Stamford end Northeast will be represented.

I car well understand that it would be out of the question for you to send
& crew all the way from Chicego to Meine for such en event, but I suspect
that it might very well be possible that some one of vour group might be
on the East Coast in August esnd able to represent your Class.

We are putting up e trophy for what will probably be two days of racing,
morning and afternoon. We will be able to provide sccommodations for visite
ing crews and will supply the boats, but it would probebly be best for the
visitors to bring their own seils., The bosats would naturally be rotated
sefter each rece. Further details could be worked out omce & dete is arrang-
ed.

Last summer we orgenized a very successful two~dey series of teem races for
representatives of the Internationsl Class from Long Islend Sound, Marblehead,
and Northeast Harbor. I'm sure & similar Regatta for the L-16's would prove
Jjust as successful, provide good competition and keen sport.

I'd appreciate it if yvou would discuss this idea with the other members of
your Cless end let me know how you may feel about visiting Bar Harbor.

Very truly yours,

JGD/I-EG )WMMJ(_OB S\«%



